
Southwest Virginia is losing an advocate for traffic safety. Steve Goodwin, Manager of 
the Roanoke Region Virginia Highway Safety Office with the Virginia Department of 
Motor Vehicles is retiring after 27 years of tireless work in Southwest Virginia. Steve has 
worked with Police Departments in our area helping to obtain grant funding, training, 
and even coming out at all hours to assist in determining causes of traffic crashes. 
Steve’s goal was to not only assist police departments with the cause of crashes, but 
always looking for ways to prevent these crashes from happening again. Steve is 
responsible for the formation of several regional “crash teams”, and working to provide 
equipment and training for the teams. 

All Cardinal Criminal Justice Academy members would like to thank Steve for his 
lifetime of work in traffic safety, both to our department, and to this part of the state, and 
wish him a long and happy retirement. Good Luck Steve….you will be missed…. 


